Planning Board Meeting

June 1, 2022

Lovell Maine 04051

Meeting called to order by Chairman Wurm at 7:00 pm.

Members present: Jane Lansing, Diane Caracciolo, Andrew Brosnan, Kevin McDonald, Dave Durrenberger, Chairman Heinrich Wurm and Eugene Jordan.

Also present: C.E.O. Alan Broyer, Mr. and Mrs. Cormier, Bill Paulman, Sarah Clemmons, Chris Brink, Jill Rundle, Linda Dunlea, Janice Arsenault and Dave Seymor (Sebago Tech ).

Minutes: Motion to approve by Chairman Wurm, vote is unanimous to do so.

OLD BUSINESS:
Pilsbury project is deferred awaiting the arrival of their lawyer.
Cormier C.U. continuance.

Mr. Broyer has visited site with Mr. Jeff Kalinich from D.E.P. Mr. Broyer explains visit in detail. Mr. Kalinich's opinion on " greatest practical extent" is reviewed. Mr Durrenberger has questions that are addressed in Mr. Kalinich's letter. Members speak to their approval. Can we move forward on this project tonight? Motion by Chairman Wurm to accept current site plan pending receipt of a detailed architectural plan. Vote is 4 to 1 to do so. 

Pilsbury Application;

Opening statement by Mr. Pilsbury pointing out that the Planning Board’s discussion centers around the construction of the driveway only. Chairman Wurm reviews process of application. Mr. Broyer explains history of plan. The question whether this a Planning Board issue is discussed. Mr. Seymore speaks to the details involved in the project. Attorney Plante references his letter and how this is permissible and is not a Planning Board issue. Mr Durrenberger questions professional opinions. Mr. Brink voices concerns. Experts are questioned by Mr. Durrenberger and there is contention in the dialogue. 

The question whether this is a Planning Board issue is lost in the discourse between Mr Durrenberger and Mr Seymor. Chairman Wurm brings the conversation back to the issue at hand. The Planning Board will consult with the attorney Katsiaficas (town attny is on vacation) regarding this issue. Attn. Plante would like the Planning Board to meet after hearing from the town’s attorney. Chairman Wurm motions to consult with attorney Katsiaficas to determine Planning Boards authority and have meeting if necessary. Vote is unanimous to do so.

Motion by Chairman Wurm to adjourn at 8:34 pm. Vote is unanimous to do so.

Respectfully submitted, Kevin McDonald
